HARTSBURG-EMDEN CUSD No. 21 FEBRUARY 2019 NEWSLETTER

FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT'S DESK

Terry Wisniewski, Superintendent

It continues to be a great time to be a Hartem Stag!! For two years in a row, enrollment is up. The last two years have been the only years this decade enrollment has increased. I really believe that Hartsburg-Emden C.U.S.D. #21 is on the right trend. Continual growth and a positive work/learning environment continue to be the focus of the staff. We continue to make advances with school pride and academic confidence in our students. With that said, we often want our students to seek challenges and persist through difficulty. But so often, we see students try to take the easy way out, who give up at the first signs of difficulty, or who get frustrated at constructive feedback. However, struggles for students are beneficial. All students, especially high-performing students, can fall prey to anxiety about failure. My point is that many students feel very vulnerable in school. For many children, school is above all a place where they are tested and judged, often publicly, and feelings of inadequacy can happen. We frequently place a high expectation on children and too many people are intolerant of failure. We don't intend to make children to feel vulnerable and we don't want them to avoid taking risks that would allow them to grow, but that is often what happens.

Having a continual growth mindset helps tremendously. When failure happens, we need to praise the risk-taking, not criticize the outcome. Focus student's attention on continual growth, rather than fixed knowledge base. Keep their attention on effort and strategy. Make challenge-seeking and knowledge-seeking a priority, rather than a fixed outcome or grade. Encourage students to always look for the next challenge. We need to inspire students, show them a love for learning and that they are very capable of being successful in school. I recently read an article that claimed most students form their own opinion of themselves, as to whether or not they are going to do well in school, by the 4th or 5th Grade (a few in the 3rd Grade). Their opinions in these middle primary grades were almost a perfect match to their performance in High School. It is critical we help our students develop a "can do" attitude in these grades. In High School, we need to prepare our college bound students for success.

Research shows that students who take their 'Senior Year' off (take multiple Study Halls and/or avoid challenging classes) are far less likely to do well in college or post-secondary schools/training. We offer the opportunity for our students to enroll in dual credit (with Heartland Community College) courses. Students may earn up to 12 hours of college credit during the normal school day. We've had several teachers who have stepped up and taught extra courses during their prep in order to offer new courses/opportunities for our students. Juniors and Seniors should take advantages of the opportunities to prepare themselves for their future. Taking the easy road, not challenging yourself, doesn't prepare you for post high school, when it really counts. The mindset of having an easy Senior year is one we really need to encourage our students to stop. We need to encourage all our students to grow, learn, and develop Kindergarten through Senior . . . and beyond.

As I said earlier, this is a great time to be a Hartem Stag!! We have a lot of great things happening in our schools and we are constantly looking for ways to improve. I believe the future of our schools remains bright. We must continue to work hard to keep it that way. Literacy still is the number one indicator for college success, which is why it will remain our top priority. I hope all our parents are encouraging their children to read for 15-30 minutes every night. Although reading is very critical, Hartsburg-Emden will always continue to move forward with everything we do. We are staying committed to a continual growth mindset and are looking to improve each and every school year. Along with a positive school culture filled with school pride, Hartem students are being shown the right path for lifelong success. As our mission statement says, "allowing students to reach their full potential." We thank you for your support and I am really hoping for an early Spring.

SR. BETA CLUB VALENTINE'S DAY SALE

Once again, the Senior Beta Club will be having their Valentine's Day sale. The order forms are available at either school and on the school website at www.hartem.org. Orders are due February 8th and will be delivered by members of the Senior Beta Club the week of February 14th. Submit your completed form to either school or email John Robinson at jrobinson@hartem.org.

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Jon Leslie, Principal

Welcome to Spring Semester 2019. With the semester well underway, we want to thank everyone for your continued support of our students, staff, and school as we do our best to provide the best possible learning environment. Our teachers will continue to challenge our students so that they are college and career ready. It is extremely important for our students to get off to a good start to ensure a successful semester. Please help your child by insisting on good attendance and good study habits.

We recently have completed our High School Basketball Homecoming Week. Although the weather threw a monkey wrench into our plans, we still had a fun and positive week and the students had a fantastic time showing school spirit.

Speaking of weather, obviously January has hit us hard with a couple of major storms and some very cold days. It has been brought to my attention that a few people would like to be on our school reach system and currently are not. Please notify the main office if you would like to be added or anytime that you don't receive the message and we will get it straightened out. Also, remember that announcements sent out via school reach are also posted on our website and social media.

I just want to briefly touch on the subject of our new state testing. As many of you are aware, our students in grades 3-8 have taken the PARCC exams in the spring. The PARCC will no longer be given and it has been replaced with the Illinois Assessment of Readiness. There are still some things that school districts have not been briefed on, but here is what we do know at this point. The testing window is tentatively set from March 11th through April 26th. The assessment will still be given to students in grades 3-8, and students, families, and schools are supposed to essentially experience no differences from last year until this year. In fact, the tests are supposed to measure the same standards and have the same type of test questions as the PARCC. We will update you more as more information comes to us.

February will prove to be an exciting and busy time. Junior High Volleyball, High School Scholastic Bowl, and Junior High Scholastic Bowl are all underway and having good starts. Junior High Basketball has begun its IESA State Playoff series.

FFA is in full swing. High School Basketball and High School Cheerleading will have a busy month. Senior night for both will be on Friday, February 12th. A complete listing of events can be found throughout this newsletter. Come on out and catch one of our many activities. GO STAGS!!!

CATCH NEWS

Rachel Jordan, CATCH Champion

February brings cold and snowy weather to Central Illinois. Hope that everyone is staying warm and making some healthy **CATCH** choices. Perhaps building a snowman or snow fort and throwing a few snow balls. We are still in Theme 4-**Family Matters**. Parental involvement is important in creating greater health awareness and promoting healthier choices by their children, just as it is for their academic performance. "**CATCH**" your child being healthy and active. Below are Healthy Lunch Box ideas for your child:

Eating a healthy lunch every day has never been so TASTY! HERE ARE SOME TIPS ON HOW TO PACK A HEALTHY LUNCH EVERY DAY:

- *Make your child's lunch a MyPlate lunch with ¼ of the plate protein, ¼ of the plate whole grain, and ½ of the plate fruits and vegetables.
- *Keep things fresh by incorporating some variety. Use different colored and textured foods to keep things interesting.
- *Protein helps you to feel full. Peanut butter, lean turkey, string cheese, or almonds are a few great high-protein choices to include.
- *Makeover your child's favorites with a healthy twist: a "pizza" on whole wheat pita with marinara sauce, cheese, and bell peppers, or a PB&J on whole wheat with almond butter, raspberry jam, and fresh bananas, etc.

HEALTHY TIP: A HEALTHY LUNCHBOX EASY, PORTABLE FOOD IDEAS FOR LUNCH:

- *Sandwiches or rollups using peanut butter or lean deli meat like turkey on a whole wheat pita
- *String cheese, yogurt, hard-boiled egg, hummus, and tuna salad are great snacks
- *Easily-transportable fruits and veggies: apples, bananas, baby carrots, celery sticks, cherry tomatoes, grapes, or berries
- *Almonds or other nuts and dried fruit make an energy packed and nutritious treat.
- *Use an ice pack to ensure cold food items stay cold until lunchtime.
- *Always clean and sanitize the lunch box or any containers used before using again.

*Always wash any produce before eating!

This above information was provided by www.brighterbites.org

Just some fun ideas to make Lunch more "CATCH"ified.

Root vegetables will make their way into the grade school cafeteria soon. We will be having a taste test soon. We also continue to plan activities for the rest of the year. Stay tuned for some fun "CATCH" activities in the coming months. Remember:

HEALTHY KIDS=BETTER LEARNERS!!

GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT

Amanda Feltes, K-12 Counselor

Did you know that there is a **Random Acts of Kindness Week** celebrated in February? This year,
RAK week will be celebrated during the week of **Feb 18-22**. Throughout the year, I have visited the
grade school classrooms to teach students about
building empathy. In February, I will be discussing
kindness and respect and encouraging students to
spread kindness. I encourage families to complete a
random act of kindness! Need some tips? Take a
look below for some ideas to encourage your
student(s) to complete. Try some yourself, the best
form of leadership is modeling, take this opportunity
to show your student kindness can happen
ANYWHERE!

- 1. Take a treat to your local firefighter or police officers.
- 2. Write a thank you not to your mail carrier.
- 3. Paint a picture and give it to someone.
- 4. Smile at 25 people.
- 5. Hug your sibling or friend.
- 6. Cut out 10 heart and leave them on 10 cars.
- 7. Leave a flower on someone's doorstep.
- 8. Hold the door open for someone.

Teaching and encouraging kindness is related to many of the following positive outcomes:

- Happy children! There is a natural good feeling that results when we do an act of kindness, even if it's small. Happy and compassionate children do not have a need to bully others.
- Higher self-esteem. The "helper's high" that comes from endorphins in our brains when we do something kind increases our sense of belonging. Children will feel like they can have a true impact on their environment.

- More friends. Feeling like they are accepted and liked by peers is usually very important to children of all ages. Kindness increases our connections with other people on a deeper level.
- Improved academic success. The feel good effects of being kind help increase children's concentration and memory, which greatly impacts learning.
- Better mental health. Acts of kindness increase serotonin levels, the natural brain chemical that improves mood. Have a consistently unhappy child?
- Encourage them to look outside themselves and be kind to someone else.

For more information about why kindness is important, check out this article: http://www.edutopia.org/blog/teaching-kindness-essential-reduce-bullying-lisa-currie

HARTEM FFA

Kenyon Jodlowski, Ag Teacher and FFA Advisor

The Hartem FFA Chapter is preparing for the busy month of February! On February 11th through the 22nd, we will have our annual strawberry sale. Strawberries are \$4/ Quart, \$18.00/ 1/2 Flat, and \$27.00/ Flat. Contact Kenyon Jodlowski at kjodlowski@hartem.org or by phone at 217-314-9430 for more information.

Upcoming Events for February:

- Lincoln Land Community College School Visit: February 1st
- Section 14 Proficiencies: February 6th
- 212 Conference: February 8th-9th
- Strawberry Sales: February 11th-22nd
- National FFA Week: February 18th-22nd

FEBRUARY BREAKFAST/LUNCH PRICES

I EDRUARI DREARIASI/EC	TICH I KI				
19 Student Breakfasts	@\$2.00	\$38.00			
19 Reduced Student Breakfasts	@\$0.30	\$5.70			
18 Student Lunches	@\$2.65	\$47.70			
18 Reduced Student Lunches	@\$0.40	\$7.20			
Students at Hartsburg will need to pay for seconds.					
Entrées are \$.90, vegetable/fruit are \$.50 and milk is					
\$.40. Seconds need to be paid for at the time they					
are served. Adult lunches purchased are \$3.15.					

NEW STATE LAW FOR SCHOOL BREAKFAST/LUNCH PROGRAM

Illinois passed a new law that prevents School Districts to deny a breakfast/lunch to students. Many districts had different policies/procedures when it came to students who didn't qualify for the free/reduced program (full priced students). Some districts required advanced payment for breakfast/lunch and students were not allowed to hold a negative balance. Here at Hartem, we allowed each student to have up to -\$20.00 on their account. The old law had been (for some time now) that students qualifying for free/reduced could never be denied a breakfast/lunch (since districts receive federal/state reimbursement . . . 100% for free students and around 80% for reduced students). Now, under the new law, no student can ever be denied a standard breakfast/lunch.

The policy/procedure here at Hartem had been, once a student hit the -\$20.00 threshold, no seconds (or ala carte) would be given. Students on free/reduced would receive what is on the breakfast/lunch menu (according to the old law). Full price students would receive a peanut butter sandwich and a milk . . . free of charge (at the districts expense), since we didn't want our students going without anything to eat. The new policy/procedure will be: once a student hits the -\$20.00 threshold, no seconds (or ala carte) will be given. All students will always be allowed to take what is on the breakfast/lunch menu. Reduced and full priced students will still be charged what they would normally pay for the standard breakfast/lunch meal. So, students will be able to go more than -\$20.00 in debt. We will still offer the peanut butter sandwich and milk . . . for no charge . . . strictly as an option to students (this will no longer be a requirement). As the person responsible to debt collection (and believe me, that it isn't my favorite thing to do), I believe this new policy/procedure here at Hartsburg-Emden is an improvement . . . better for our children/students.

At the end of each year, Hartsburg-Emden's policy/procedure is to roll all unpaid breakfast/lunch balances roll over onto the next year's registration fees (or withhold diplomas for graduating Seniors). Districts are allowed to hire collection agencies, but I always try to work with parents/guardians before we get to that point. Once the balance reaches \$500, we'll be allowed to seek assistance from the State for the collection, which may lead to wage garnishment

(in my 8 years here, we've never had to do this). Districts are allowed to restrict students from extracurricular activities, if money is owed to the district. Here at Hartem, we only apply that to registration fees and have never applied that to lunch balances (some district do, but we haven't). Again, we are always willing to work with parents/guardians for any payments owed the district. We can set up a payment plan and as long as you're willing to make progress towards what is owed, we are willing to work with you and keep your child participating in everything we offer here at Hartsburg-Emden, which is in the child's/student's best interest.

I would like to remind all parents, you are able to log onto the Tyler Information System (24 hours a day/7 days a week) and check your child's grades and breakfast/lunch balances. Our Jr./Sr. High School students have access to their grades and breakfast/lunch balances on Tyler as well. At the grade school, we send out reminders (mailed home), so you know you child's account is negative. At the Jr./Sr. High School, we give students reminders when their lunch balance has gone negative and we mail out reminders at the end of each month . . . for balances more than -\$20.00. We mail these things as a courtesy to you, because we know how easy it is to get busy and forget to check online. If you have any questions/concerns about any of our policy/procedure, I am always willing to talk and explain them to you. Please contact me through the Main Office.

BAND DEPARTMENT

Hannah Blackwell, 6-12 Band/Chorus Teacher

Things are very busy in the Hartsburg-Emden music department. We have just started getting into rehearsals for the school's musical. Senior and Junior high school students are just beginning their work on the upcoming stage production of "West Side Story". Musical rehearsals are every Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday with various cast members needed at each one. The musical itself will be on April 5 and 6 at 7:00pm. We hope to see you there! Junior high students have also been getting ready for the upcoming Logan County Solo and Ensemble Festival this month. They are working on duets and solos to perform on February 15. This is an often intimidating but exciting event, and students have been working hard. In addition to all of this, we still have a few more pep band events on the calendar as well. We will play for the varsity games on February 1 and 12.

ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT

Matthew Stoltzenburg, Athletic Director

The first month of 2019 has been filled with snow and rescheduling, but now let's look at riding the storm out and finishing strong.

The junior high basketball teams ended their seasons at the regional level. Congratulations to Coach Wright and Coach Cross on a great season!

The high school basketball teams are in the second half of their seasons. The boys will have home games on Feb 1 and their Senior Night on the 12th against Midwest Central. Coach Garber and the varsity team will then start regionals on February 18th. Coach Bolen and the fr/so team will be in our 67th Annual Frosh Tourney starting on February 23rd.

The junior high volleyball teams have begun their season and hope to continue their success in the month of February. They will have home matches on February 5, 7, and their eighth grade night on the 19th against WLB.

Good luck to all coaches and players as they continue to represent Hartsburg and Emden.

JH TRACK & FIELD

Track and Field season is upon us! The parent meeting will be taking place on Monday, February 25, at 4:00 in the high school cafeteria. The meeting will be short and sweet, but we hope to see a lot of you there! Track and Field is a great way for students to stay fit and prepared for any other sport in which they participate. This sport also offers a lot of diversity as far as what students are expected to do in terms of participation. There is something for everyone: sprints, distance, relays, hurdles, shot put, discus, long jump, and more. We hope to see you at the meeting and look forward to a great season!



MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!!

Hartem Post Prom Trivia Night will be Saturday, February 9th at the Emden Community House 7:00. Get your teams ready and fill out the flier found in this newsletter!

HARTSBURG-EMDEN ALUMNI BANQUET

The 92nd Annual Alumni Banquet of Hartsburg-Emden High School will begin at 6:30 pm on June 8, 2019, at the Emden Community House in Emden, Illinois. Invitations to the banquet will be sent out the first week of May. Anyone who did not receive an invitation but would like to attend the banquet may send a request via email to coach_spencer@hotmail.com.

Anniversary classes being honored this year include: 1939, 1944, 1949, 1954, 1959, 1964, 1969, 1974, 1979, 1984, 1989, 1994, 1999, 2004, 2009, 2014 and the Senior Class of 2019.

The winner of the "Wall of Fame" award will be selected and announced at the banquet. This year's award will be represented in the category of "Distinguished Alumni." Please mail nomination letters to Ron Spencer at 8923 Blooming Grove Road, Bloomington, IL 61705 or email to coach_spencer@hotmail.com.

Officers of the 2019 Alumni Association are Ron Spencer ('89), President; Ginny Sparks Smith ('00), Vice-President; Greg Phillips ('89), Treasurer; Carole Metz Knipp ('62), Cheryl Rademaker Renfrow ('62) & Jim Scales ('62), Corresponding Secretaries; Jillyn Cross Thorton ('08), Recording Secretary.

BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION

PLEASE keep saving Box Tops and send them into either school office **BEFORE** they expire! Every unexpired box top sent in will benefit our school!!!!



JHVB FUNDRAISING SUPPER

The Jr. High Volleyball Team is hosting a FAT BOYS BBQ supper on Thursday, February 7th from 4:30-6:00. Meal tickets are \$8.00 and includes, PULLED PORK SANDWICH, BAKED BEANS, COLE SLAW, PEGGY'S PLACE HOMEMADE COOKIE, AND DRINK. Tickets will be sold by all the JHVB players. Tickets can be bought in advance or at the door, *carry-outs are available*. Thank you for your continued support!

JHVB HOG RAFFLE

The JHVB TEAM will be selling chances for ½ a hog for your freezer from Feb. 3rd-Feb. 17th.

Pork Chops, Bacon, Hams, Loins, Roasts

Tickets are \$1.00 each or (6) for \$5.00. All the JHVB players, coaches, and managers will have them for sale. We will also be selling them at the home games. On February 19th we will pick (2) winners – each winner will receive ½ hog ready for pick-up at the Atlanta Locker. Please support the JHVB Team!

PENNIES FOR PATIENTS

Emden Elementary is participating in Pennies for Patients again this year. Students will collect loose change from Feb $4^{th} - 22^{nd}$. All money raised goes to the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society to help fight blood cancers. Help us reach our goal of \$500!

LIBRARY NEWS

Thank you to the following people for their donations to the library:

The Michalsen family- various titles for the high school. **Nichole Folkman**- *Eleanor and Park* by Rainbow Rowell, *The Hundred Dresses* by Eleanor Estes, *Lyddie* by Katherine Paterson, and *Last Stop on Market Street* by Matt de la Pena all in memory of her grandmother, Mary Coers. *Two Can Keep a Secret* by Karen McManus in honor of the marriage of Hayley Langley and Will Noltensmeier.

The Leesman family- \$25 in memory of Effie Rademaker for grade school books (titles to be determined). **Randy Baker**- Guinness Book of World Records. Thank you so much for thinking of the library and helping support the literacy of our students. You are always welcome to donate books or money to the library program. Books may be given away to the community to support our community literacy efforts or added to the library collection at either building.

Voting is underway this month for the state book awards: Monarch, Bluestem, Rebecca Caudill, and Lincoln. Did your student participate? Ask them about what they're reading and what they enjoy! Let us know if there are types of books that they wish we had more of! We are here to help all of our students find what they love to read, no matter what they like. The quickest and easiest way you can support that is talk to your kids about what they're reading and let them see you reading. Talk to them about articles you read on your phone. Talk to them about what/how you read at work. These simple steps can have big impact on your child's reading life and school success.



	Februa	ry			2	019
Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
School Calendar					1. Qtr 3 Prog. Rpts Class of 2020 Chili Supper @ HS Café 4:30- 6:30 HSBK vs. IB 6:00 JHVB-Pleasant Plains RR Tourn 5:30	JHBK-7A State TBA HSBK @ Athens 3:00
3	4	5 HSBK @ Tremont 6:00 JHVB vs. MP 6:00	6 JHBK-8A Sect. TBA	7 JHVB BBQ Supper @ HS Café 4:30-6:00 JHVB vs. Little Flower 6:00 JHBK-7A State TBA HS Sch Bowl-Host 5:00	8	9 JHBK-8A State TBA HSBK @ Ridgeview 2:00 Post Prom Trivia Night @ Emden Comm House 7:00
10	11 JHVB @ Chiddix 4:30	HSBK vs MWC 6:00 (Sr. Night)	13	14 JHBK-8A State TBA HS Sch Bowl @ IC 5:00 HSBK @ LeRoy 5:30	5 th Grade Wellness Expo @ Lincoln Park District 8:30-10:45 11:30 Dismissal SIP Day HSBK @ Heyworth 5:30	16 JHVB @ Effingham 8 th Gr. Tourn TBA
17	18 HSBK-1A Reg. TBA No School	HSBK-1A Reg. TBA Class of 2021 Italian Beef Dinner @ HS Cafe 4:30-7:30 JHVB vs. WLB 6:00 (8 th Gr. Night)	20	21 HSBK-1A Reg. TBA JHVB @ Olympia 5:00 HS Sch Bowl @ Athens 5:00	22 HSBK-1A Reg. TBA	23 HSBK-Host Fr/So Tourn 9:00
24	25 Board Mtg. 7:00 JHTrack Student/Parent Meeting HS Café 4:00 HSBK-Host Fr/So Tourn 6:00 JHVB-7A Reg. TBA	26 HSBK-1A Sect. TBA JHVB-7A Reg. TBA	27 Delavan Science Fair Field Trip 8:15-1:00 2:00 Dismissal Faculty Meeting HSBK-1A Sect. TBA JHVB-7A Reg. TBA	28 HSBK-Host Fr/So Tourn 6:00 JHVB-7A Reg. TBA		

	Februa	ıry			201	9
Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
Breakfast Menu					1 Assorted cereal Toast (HS) Mixed fruit Apple juice	2
3	4 Mini pancakes Pears Orange juice	5 English muffin Sausage patty Pineapple Orange juice	6 Biscuit with Sausage gravy Peaches Orange juice	7 French toast sticks Applesauce Orange juice	8 Pop tart Toast Mixed fruit Orange juice	9
10	Trix yogurt Graham crackers Pears Apple juice	12 Cook's choice	Waffles Pineapple Apple juice	14 Cereal bar Peaches Apple juice	Biscuit with Egg patty Pears Apple juice	16
17	NO SCHOOL	Pancakes Pears Orange juice	Fruit frudel Cheese stick Pears Orange juice	Peanut butter & Jelly jamwich Apricots Orange juice	Chicken slider patty on bun Applesauce Orange juice	23
24	25 Bagel Cream cheese Mixed fruit Apple juice	26 Pancake & sausage On a stick Peaches Apple juice	27 Breakfast pizza Pears Apple juice	28 Sausage patty Tri tater Toast Cherry star juice Apple juice		1

A variety of milk is available every day. This institution is an equal opportunity provider.

	Februa	ry			201	9
Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
Lunch Menu					1 Meatball sub Lettuce salad Sun chips Cooked carrots Pears	2
3	4 Ham ponyshoe Oven fries Peas Pineapple Graham crackers	5 Chicken fajita Salsa Lettuce/cheese Corn Peaches	6 Hot turkey & cheese on bun Tortilla chips Bean dip Cooked carrots Applesauce	7 Meatloaf Baked potato Green beans Bread Mixed fruit	Romaine salad Mini carrots Pears	9
10	11 BBQ rib on bun Tri tater Mixed vegetables Mandarin oranges	Pizza Lettuce salad Corn Pineapple	13 Chicken & noodles Green beans Bread Peaches Jello	14 Taco soup Fritos Mini carrots Pears Cookie	11:30 Dismissal SIP Day	16
17	NO SCHOOL	Chicken nuggets With BBQ sauce Cooked carrots Bread Pears Blueberry cake	Pig in a blanket Baked beans Garden salad Apricots	Chili mac Cornbread Green beans Applesauce	Quesadilla pizza Lettuce salad Corn Mixed fruit	23
24	25 Chicken patty on bun Broccoli Peaches Pudding	26 Walking taco/salsa Lettuce/cheese Salsa Corn Pears	27 Hamburger on bun Tater tots Green beans Baked apples	28 Crispito w/cheese sauce Peas Bread Lettuce salad Mixed fruit		

A variety of milk is available every day. Chef salad and side salads are available every day at the high school. This institution is an equal opportunity provider.

Hartem Summer League 2019 Registration Form

Player's Name	
Male/Female (circle one)	Shirt Size
Player's Age	Birthdate
Player's grade in school Fall 2019	9
Parent/Guardian's Name	
Contact Information:	
Primary Contact	
Preferred Phone #	
May we contact you by Text? Yes N	o (circle one)
Secondary Contact	
Preferred Phone #	
May we contact you by Text? Yes No	circle one)

If you are interested in Coaching please indicate: YES NO (circle one)

LEAGUE DIVISIONS (circle one)

Note: Divisions will be formed only if the desired number of players sign up.

T ball: age 4-5 yrs. old Fee: \$55.00 (includes hat and shirt for player)

Introduction to baseball for boys/girls to learn fundamentals, rules and how to play the game.

6u coach pitch: age 5-6 yrs. old Fee: \$65.00 (includes hat and shirt for player) **8u baseball or 8u softball:** age 7-8 Fee: \$75.00 (includes hat and shirt for player)

10u baseball or 10u softball: age 9-10

12u baseball or 12u softball: age 11-12

14u baseball or 12u softball: age 13-14

Fee: \$75.00 (includes hat and shirt for player)

Fee: \$75.00 (includes hat and shirt for player)

Fee: \$75.00 (includes hat and shirt for player)

For families with more than one player, a \$10.00 discount will be applied for each player after the first player. Please submit all family member's forms together in one envelope.

In order to determine teams and to purchase uniforms, please send registration and fee by **February 6, 2019 to Shauna Wetherell P.O. Box 83 Emden, IL 62635** or turn registration and fee into school office in an envelope clearly marked "Hartem Summer League". If you have any questions or need to make payment arrangements, please contact **Shauna Wetherell 217-737-7333.**

If your form is not turned in by **February 6, 2019**, your player's uniform shirt may not be ready at the beginning of the season.

Hartsburg-Emden C.U.S.D. #21 400 West Front Street Hartsburg, IL 62643 Non-Profit Organization U.S. Postage Paid Hartsburg, IL 62643 Presort Standard

*******ECRWSSEDDM****

POSTAL CUSTOMER

Class of 2021 Halian Beef Dinner

When: Tuesday, February 19, 4:30PM-7:30PM

Where: Hartsburg-Emden High School Cafeteria

Cost: Donation

Meal Includes: Italian Beef sandwich, pasta salad, chips,

and dessert

**Carry Out and Dine-in available

**Iced Tea and Lemonade will be available for dine-in meals

